Mr J Schultz

Chief Executive

Stockport Council

Town Hall

Stockport

SK1

Saturday, July 22, 2006

Dear Mr Schultz

Thank you for your letter dated 20th July, and there is no need to reply to this one.

I have heard in the past Stockport Council (or councillors – I forget exactly) bemoaning the fact that local people do not involve themselves in local democracy, but when we do you get very upset.

You mentioned that if the public were allowed to speak at Executive meetings, less would be got through.  It seems to me you should get through less but do it better.  For example, I note council taxpayers were asked in 2004/05 what they wanted their council tax paid on and all the community groups said better play facilities for children.  What has been done about this in the interim?  Nothing!  What was the point of that entire exercise?    So many reports come through the Executive Committee that the Executive councillors don’t even read.  I have had at least two incidences of this, not least was the total surprise expressed by Cllr Derbyshire in the full Council budget meeting at the £556 million road cost and c. £2 million PFI cost, when those figures had been printed in the report to the Executive the previous Monday and also in the full Council Summons the following Thursday, so she failed twice to read something regarding her portfolio costing half a billion pounds.  Not good, is it?
I have had removed 22 lorry loads of toxic waste from the Trident Foams site in Offerton where houses were already being constructed.  I have tried very hard to get play facilities for children in deprived areas, some of whom had been without a playground for 11 years. I have tried to get better paving for the disabled in Offerton, as they risk being tipped out of their wheelchairs by hitting potholes.  I have tried very hard to secure the 317 bus, I have made the Council spend the £800,000 plus Sainsbury’s Hazel Grove Section 106 sustainable transport money, which would have been returned to Sainsbury’s had it not been spent.  I have been trying my best regarding Offerton Precinct, which is a lethal threat to shoppers and am trying to save the lovely Goyt Valley which runs through the very centre of our town and is not only beautiful but also very biologically important.    I have tried to help save Offerton Community Farm, which would be used to occupy troublesome young people by getting them involved with something useful and therapeutic.
I have been publicly ridiculed for saying the SEMMMS road would cost £556 million when the Government minister said the PFI cost is £860 million and rising.  Why was I misinformed about over £400 million?  Very worrying!

I have found a £100 million overspend on the M60 Denton to Middleton bit, and extra £25 million to replace the faulty flooding road surface, £114 million M60 Denton to Milddleton bit compensation – budget set for this – nothing.  I have asked a FOIA of the Highways Agency the answer to which has led to an Audit Commission Inquiry being set up after a LibDem MP took up the case.

I will not stop fighting for what is right and for what I believe in.  I wasn’t at all rude till I had to deal with Stockport Council.  I have been belittled and bullied by councillors, which doesn’t bother me one bit, and totally ignored by very highly paid council officers.

To get anything done you have to seize Stockport Council firmly by the throat.

Kind regards

Sheila Oliver
